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Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Ed White                                            (636) 219-2255 

Vice President – Don Grzina                                 (636) 233-0193 

Secretary – Mitch Galatioto                                  (636) 734-6322 

Treasure – Jose' Espinosa                                     (636) 947-6067 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Event Coordinator – Dan Abel                               (314) 707-0138 

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Ed White 

10 Wolf Ridge Ct 

St Charles, MO 63303 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                          Retired                         (636) 219-2255 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (314) 749-4029 

Mitch Galatioto                                Retired                         (636) 734-6322                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/


Phantom Flyers R/C Club Meeting Minutes-17 July 2023 

Attendees: 4 club members were in attendance and the meeting started at 7:02 pm. Don Grzina, Jose 

Espinosa, Dan Abel and Kevin Cox 

New Members: None in attendance. 

Technical Session: None 

Secretary’s Report: Not present. The minutes were approved by the ones the received the July issue. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jose reported that the club has plenty of money. 

Safety Officer’s Report: Not present. 

Field Manager: Don Grzina stated the mowing has been going on regularly and will need more bags of 

sand to repair the runway. 

Activities Report: Dan Abel stated that Ed White secured a Pylon EDF Demo performed by the Midwest 

Air Wing Club this is to happen on July 29, 2023. Dan also discussed that long ago the Phantom Flyers 

would have a pylon/combat races after the club’s pattern event. 

August 27 is the club swap meet. Need to find volunteers for a quick set-up and break down. Also, Dan 

expressed interest in our own P.A. system. It was mentioned that we had one in the container but was 

unsure of its condition.  

September 2, 2023 Scale-Fly-In will be open to all reasonable scale man-carrying aircraft. 

GSLMA Report: Not  present. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: None 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm 

Submitted by; 

Kevin Cox 

 
 

 
https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/ 

https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/ 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/
https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/


Safety Rules to Fly-By 

 

 

 

A few excerpts from our Safety Rules.  Always good to read through them on occasion to ensure we are all following 

them.  If you need an electronic copy of them, please ask any officer.  Thanks for keeping our field safe! 

 

Safety Rule of the Month: 

 

7. No engine/electric motor operation will be allowed between sunset and 8:00 a.m. For contests or other special Club 

activities, these requirements may be waived by the Contest Director with the consent of the President or Vice President. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Members Projects/Tech Session 

Don Grzina has been busy squaring up his pattern aircraft. 

     

 

Jose Espinosa added new tools to his box, control surface deflection gauges. 

 

 



 Jack Bydos sent me a “Throw-back” picture of his Byron Originals F-16A glow powered ducted fan. It is done in the 

General Dynamics prototype paint scheme.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



Events 

Event Coordinator-Dan Abel 

 

 

 

 

 

 



August 6, 2023 2M Sailplane Contest 

 

Phantom Flyers 

 

We had 10 flyers show up for the contest. 8 Phantoms, 1 Wright City Club and 1 Mississippi Valley Soaring Association 

(MVSA).  We were able to get in one round before the rains started.  The Contest was then canceled for this 

month.  The next Two-meter glider Contest is the first Sunday in September. 

 

Larry Anderson  

CD 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

          

 



 



GSLMA Report 

supplied by Harold Weaver 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Don’t forget to renew your membership!! 

https://www.phantomflyersrc.com/wp-

content/uploads/2021/03/phantomflyers_membershipform-fillable.pdf 

 

 

 

 

https://www.phantomflyersrc.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/phantomflyers_membershipform-fillable.pdf
https://www.phantomflyersrc.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/phantomflyers_membershipform-fillable.pdf


 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar and club 
roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us know what 

you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

